
Adjustments due to the pandemic: Postponement of general school elections for 
English-language school boards  
To ensure that school elections during the COVID-19 pandemic take place in a safe 
manner, and to respect the moral contract proposed by the Québec Premier, the 
Ministère de l'Éducation is announcing that the school election process and the vote that 
was to take place on December 20 have been postponed.  
This adjustment is valid for all school boards and, in the few cases where positions were 
to be filled in the elections originally scheduled, the outgoing commissioners/chairs will 
remain in their positions until the elections are held. The new date for these will soon be 
announced, but given the highly unpredictable nature of the pandemic, the government 
anticipates that they will be put off for several months. To support the school boards, the 
Protocole sanitaire visant à réduire les risques de propagation de la COVID-19 lors de la 
tenue de toute élection scolaire (health protocol for reducing the risk of spreading 
COVID-19 during school elections) and the Guide d'application du vote par 
correspondance (implementation guide for mail-in votes) will be updated when 
procedures resume. (Both documents are available in French only.)  
View original content: http://www.newswire.ca/en/releases/archive/November2020/26/c7996.html  

 
 

 
    
Not fluent in French? Having a hard time understanding the above guidelines?  

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.newswire.ca%2Fen%2Freleases%2Farchive%2FNovember2020%2F26%2Fc7996.html&data=04%7C01%7Cmaryse.dubois%40assnat.qc.ca%7Cd5eaeda425544b36c37a08d89228cc5f%7C1a561980d6744d30a297588c07a83353%7C0%7C0%7C637420051222241097%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=rmrl55%2F%2Fk2xzYB%2F6TkH2oC29EwEkoUsWzPCvXJq03jk%3D&reserved=0


Our team is fully bilingual and ready to help !  
Give us a call or send us an email and we will pleased to assist you in English 
 
You wish to be added to our newsletter mailing list?  
Send us an email at isabelle.charest.BRMI@assnat.qc.ca 
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